
f\te 

fCj 

r j '-' 

tn j;i 

flJ 

4.) ^'l 

rd _̂  .{J 

4J ' ^ « 

r̂̂ ' .:.';i 'd 

4J O M 
•̂i O P ' 

© > 

o re ,g 
o 

O .13 

g 

« § g 5 

I 
l.;J 

i 

I . J 

> 
tisJ 

/ ^ ^ / C , q 2 > ' ^ ' ^ ^ 

/ U A ^ /^ ' ^^^^ /f^/^ V 
^i3,^2-2%^U^I^;u^ i ^ V ^ ^ 

. ^ 

W ^ ^ e l ^ 

U3 

s o 
o —> 

. ^ C c ? ^ 

> ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ t ^ - i , ^ . 



Open Letter to PUCO: AEP Bailout Uneconomic 

I would like to thank the Sierra Club for hosting this citizens' hearing, and also the 
other environmental groups, including Ohio Citizen Action, Environmental 
Defense Fund, Ohio Environmental Council, and Environment Ohio, for opposing 
the bailout of AEP's aging coal plants. I am especially happy to see some state 
government employees, including PUCO staff and the Ohio Consumers' Counsel 
(OCC), listed among the groups opposed to the bailout. More about PUCO and 
OCC in a minute. 

I would like to make three points 

First, I notice that many business groups are united in opposition to the bailout. 
The natural coalition of environmental advocates and business interests in 
opposition to the AEP bailout makes me optimistic that this fight can be won. 

Second, please add Appalachian Peace and Justice Network (APJN) to the list of 
organizations opposed to the bailout. APJN has already intervened in several AEP 
rate hike cases, represented by the Ohio Poverty Law Center (OPLC). Our first 
case was in 2011, when APJN opposed Governor Kasich's cutting of the budget of 
the Office of Consumers' Counsel (OCC), which he promptly did cut, by almost 
50%. The OCC is the government agency whose duty is to advocate for residential 
customers; whereas the Public Utilities Commission (PUCO) is the agency whose 
duty is to advocate for AEP. Perhaps not surprisingly, since 2011, the price of 
electricity has been going up and up and up. 

My third point is that residential customers are highly vulnerable when utility 
prices go up, especially the poor. When that happens, ordinary folks are hit over 
and over—first in their utility bills, and again every time they pay for anything— 
from groceries to school fees—because the cost of electricity is always passed on 
to customers in the form of higher prices. 

Therefore, we appeal to PUCO to make the right judgment in this bailout case. 
AEP's request for a bailout of its dying coal plants is uneconomic for businesses 
and residential customers alike. We appeal to PUCO to deny the bailout on the 
grounds that the coal plants are old and run down and cannot be operated 
economically. Personally, I believe Ohio, and the whole country, need to get off 
fossil fuels and move on to renewable energy sources as soon as possible. But 
there is reason enough for PUCO to deny the bailout based on economics alone. 
That is the appeal we make to PUCO tonight. Thank you. 
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